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10:30 Meeting opened with Antitrust Admonition by Frank Owens.

Frank Owens gave updates on the ROS meeting.
OWG Meeting notes for October were reviewed. 

OGRR 232 (NOGRR 027) Revise the Process for Submitting Biennial Unit Reactive Limits (Lead and Lag) – Sandip Sharma explained that ERCOT selected 35,000 MW load level as a typical low load condition for leading reactive capability tests and 50,000 MW load level as a typical high load condition for lagging reactive capability tests.  There were concerns that some units run only for peak load seasons therefore the current OGRR languages may exclude certain scenarios for doing leading reactive capability tests. The OGRR was tabled to next month for ERCOT to come up with language. TRE will check to see who’s responsible for making sure that unit reactive tests are done when necessary.
OGRR 233 and NOGRR 028 Backup Control Plan Submission Process – Tabled to next month for ERCOT and individuals to make formal comments.
NOGRR 029 Synchronization of OGRR224 SPS Operations Under No Contingency – Revised language by specifying the SPS report due date to be 15th. The revised version will be sent to ROS.

NOGRR 031 Synchronization with OGRR218, Revised training Requirements for QSEs – Recommended approval of the language. The document will come back to OWG with IA which will allow time for additional comments if there are any. 

Operations Report – Sharon Wang reviewed October Operations Report.

Black Start Task Force Report – Frank Owen reported that there are four nominees for Black Start Task Force chair position which will be voted on at the next meeting.
Compliance Report – Brent Torgrimson reported that TRE will no longer investigate compliance of ERCOT Protocols and Operating Guides by the end of 2010. PUC will delegate some other entity to be responsible for compliance.
System Operations Report – Leo Villanueva reported that there’s nothing substantial to report. 
Assignment from ROS is to get with SSWG, DWG, and ERCOT and compare planning and real-time reactive power capability requirements. – A procedure needs to be developed to be able to compare RARF data versus actual data and to report how many units are lacking tests. 

Next OWG meeting was suggested to be on December 11th to avoid conflict with the audit week. Frank Owens will circle back on the proposed December meeting date with the group and confirm the date if there is enough interests.
OWG meetings in 2010 will be scheduled on Wednesday following the week of ROS each month except for January 2010. In January, OWG meeting will be on Monday Jan 18th in San Marcus.
